
Rijksunivers i te i t  Groningen  Arctic Centre  
Univer s i ty  of  Groningen   
 
 
 
 
 
 

RRRRRuGR    

Aweg 30  
P .O.B ox 716  
9 700 AS  Groningen 
The  N ether lands  
Telephone:  +  31  50  363  68 34  
Telefax:  +  31  50  363  49  00  
 
Dr .  Maa r ten J . J .E.  Loon en  
m. j . j . e . l oo nen @biol . ru g.n l  
h t tp : / / l oonen. f mns . rug. nl  
Mob i l e :  +31  6  205  507  16 
Pr iva t e:  +31  50  5341  690  
 

International Polar Year – Canadian Program Office 
Federal Secretariat 
Indian and Northern Affairs Canada 
10 Wellington Street, 9th Floor 
Gatineau, QC 
K1A 0H4 
Canada 
 
 
 
Groningen, 29 March 2006 
 
 
 
In my capacity as official representative for the Netherlands as observer in CAFF, as research 
professor of the Arctic Centre of the University of Groningen and as coordinator of the international 
IPY program BIRDHEALTH (Prjoject #172),  I am writing to you to express my support for and 
agreement with the Circumpolar Biodiversity Monitoring Program (CBMP) IPY Proposal (Project 
#133).   
 
The Arctic Centre of the University of Groningen hopes to become a key partner in the program. 
Our participation in the CBMP is seen as very beneficial to our interests in improving our capacity 
to understand and detect changes to Arctic biodiversity and implement appropriate conservation 
actions.  Arctic biodiversity is under increasing pressure due to a variety of stresses such as climate 
change, contaminants and resource development.  At present, much of the Arctic’s current 
monitoring efforts are national or regional in focus and are mostly disconnected and uncoordinated 
with other monitoring programs, thereby reducing our ability to detect important changes, 
effectively communicate biodiversity under threat, and enable appropriate conservation actions.  
The CBMP’s role as both a coordinating entity for Arctic biodiversity monitoring programs and a 
catalyst for building expanded and improved monitoring of biodiversity across the Circumpolar 
North will work towards resolving these deficiencies which will ultimately improve our own efforts 
for conserving biodiversity.  Our organization’s active participation in and support for the CBMP is 
also seen as improving Canada’s ability to detect, report on and respond to critical threats to its own 
Arctic biodiversity. 
 
Please accept this letter as proof of our organization’s clear support for the Circumpolar 
Biodiversity Monitoring Program’s IPY proposal. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 

 
 
Dr. Maarten J.J.E. Loonen 
 
 


